
   
Greetings, Lions!	
	 Spring is almost here, which 
means it’s time for your clubs to 
elect officers for the 2025-2026 year. 
Along with officer installation, it’s 
just as important to ensure they 
receive proper training. The district 
is offering training dates in May.  
Details to follow, (see page 5), and 
there are also e-Learning options 
available on the Lions International 
website. Additionally, you can con-
tact GLT (Global Leadership Team) 
Chair Mickie Rogal to arrange one-on-
one training with a trainer.
We also invite you to attend the upcoming Multiple District Convention, April 25-27, 
at the Airport Hilton Hotel in Bloomington. Check the enclosed schedule on page 
13 for full details. This is a great opportunity to meet our International President 
Fabricio Oliveira from Brazil and hear from other inspiring keynote speakers. Best 
of all, many convention events are free to attend!
	 With the council of governors meeting at the Multiple Convention, I will 
also be getting ready for our district Cabinet Meeting on April 30th.
I’ve been busy visiting clubs and am continually inspired by the incredible work be-
ing done in our communities. Keep up the great efforts, and don’t forget to share 
your service projects in the portal so more people can see the impact we make. 
Lions Serve—Worldwide.
	 Enjoy time with family this blessed Easter season!
		  Yours in Service,
			   Ask One – Keep One
			   DG Jacque Heinen
			   lionheinen@gmail.com
			   320.249.6536

Thank you for your continued dedication to service. 
Let’s keep making a difference together!

Yours in Service
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Need something in the newsletter?  Send to: anneo@runestone.net

A note from Susan

Big Sister Mabel, Greta, and Nana 
DGE Susan Krumrey

MD5M with 2025-2026 CCE Denise Laudenbach from 5M9

Greetings 5M4,
	 March was filled with excitement and purpose!  The biggest highlight was welcoming another granddaughter!  We were 
blessed with Greta’s arrival a bit early, but everyone is healthy and thriving!  Mabel is the best helper and this Nana’s heart is full, 
again!
	 Back to business; foundation tours, more DGE training, and an unforgettable Disney themed Friendship Banquet!  I 
was excited to have the opportunity to tour the Can Do Canines facility and learn more about the people that their dogs serve.  I 
know we have Leader Dogs, which serve the blind and visually impaired, but the Can Do Canines are trained to serve those who 
need assistance because of hearing, mobility, seizures, diabetes, and autism.  The stories of what these dogs do for those that need 
them are heartwarming.  We only have a handful of dogs placed within 5M4 so let’s help spread the word!  Lion Mike, on our 
district team, would love to share more.  If you know of anyone that could benefit from Can Do Canines, please reach out to him!  
(Contact info is on the last page of this newsletter!)
	 At the U of M, we visited the Department of Otolaryngology and the Lions Voice Clinic. (Please see page 9).  Returning 
to the Lions Voice Clinic brought back many memories, as I am well aware of the incredible work they do!  It was interesting to 
hear about their research, explain the complexities of the voice, and the problems one can have.  Seeing the Stroboscopy machine 
again (a founding gift to the Lions Voice Clinic) was a familiar sight.  The MN Lions Hearing Foundations has also helped fund 
the newly opened Temporal Bone Lab.  The advancements in technology for the doctors, surgeons, and students in this new lab are 
truly remarkable compared to the old one!  What a gift!   
	 To learn more about our efforts in assisting the eye bank, our next stop was the Lions Gift of Sight, owned by the MN 
Lions Vision Foundation.  It is one of eight largest eye banks for transplant tissue distribution and ranked in the top four for re-
search tissue distribution.  We learned about the extensive use of corneal and eye tissue for both transplants and research.  On June 
30th, 2025, we will celebrate 100 years of partnering with Helen Keller to be Knights of the Blind in this crusade against darkness.  
What service project can you do to help celebrate this milestone?  If you need eye glass and hearing aid collection boxes for your 
community, please reach out to Lions Craig and Rob (contact info is on the last page of this newsletter!).
	 Another exciting revelation was the new era of discovery in the search for a cure for Type 1 Diabetes!  These scientists were 
so eager to share their groundbreaking work and to show us around their labs.  Their passion and excitement for the accomplishments 
and research work they are doing was something to see!  They are making incredible progress in developing a limitless source of islets 
for transplantation, increasing kidney transplant eligibility, and eliminating the need for long-term immunosuppression in transplant recipients.  The Schulze Diabetes Institute at the U of M 
is at the forefront of these advances, attracting many talented researchers – this department is on fire and forging forward with passion!   Contact Lion Lori for more information on the MN 
Lions Diabetes Foundation and our connection to diabetes research (her contact information is on the last page of this newsletter).
	 Since starting this journey to becoming your District Governor, I have been blessed with many opportunities for awareness and growth.  Our recent gathering of our 12 DGEs 
found us learning more about our Multiple District.  We (5M4) reside in the middle of 12 Districts within MN, Manitoba Canada, and NW Ontario.  It is a true pleasure to collaborate and serve 
alongside each of these outstanding leaders.  Our service project for the week brought us to Feed My Starving Children, “turning hunger into hope with our own two hands”.  One sobering 

statistic shared with us was that across the globe, hunger kills one person every 4 seconds.  While this may 
seem shocking, hunger may also be affecting someone within your community.  How can your Lions Club 
help serve one of our 8 Global Causes?  
	 The Friendship Banquet – take a look at those pictures!  The current District Governor’s put on a 
banquet to welcome us DG Elects as new District Governors.  Since our incoming convention is in Orlando, 
it was fitting for them to plan a Disney themed party for us!  They nailed it, what a great evening!  Just say-
ing “Thank You” was not enough, they went above and beyond, setting the bar high for our party to 1VDGE 
Jason, whose convention will be in Hong Kong!!  The thinking caps are on!
	 We have lots to accomplish!  Service is at the heart of our mission!  If you are looking for fresh 
ideas for service within your communities, consider completing a Community Needs Assessment.  Re-
sources such as this and other information can be found at www.lionsclubs.org under the Member Resource 
Center tab.  Or reach out to Lion Dennis (his contact information is on the back page of this newsletter).

	 	 In closing, I not only hope this article was informative for you, I hope you understood that there is 
more to learn, that supporting our foundations has very true meaning and purpose, that there is service to 
be done within our communities that can span the globe (such as collecting eye glasses), lots of fun to be 
had, and a dedicated Lion at your service as well!  We are here for you!  Our communities rely on us to be 
vibrant, active clubs.  Let’s be that!  We Serve!

	 	 	 Lion Susan Krumrey, DGE – 5M4
	 	 	 320-295-8327 (call or text)       susanreuberkrumrey@outlook.com
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ATTENTION!
KIDSIGHT!

Our scanners are equipped to test 
6 months old to 18 yrs.  Please 

check with your schools to set up 
testing dates.

Contact one of us to 
reserve our cameras and or 

get assistance.  
We are here to help.

THANKS FOR 
WHAT YOU DO!

Ron Honken 320.905.6282  
ronaldhonken1940

@gmail.com
Sue Honken 320.905.2412 

 rshonken@ frontiernet.net
Bob Knutson 320.295.1757  

lionbobbyk2017@gmail.com

DIABETES INSTITUTE

The 16th Annual Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation Research Update was held March 15, 2025 in 

St Cloud, MN.  We heard from some of the University of Minnesota scientists who are conducting 

leading-edge research aimed at both preventing and curing diabetes.  Faculty Research Presentations 

were given by:

Dr. Brian Fife  - Curing Diabetes by Stopping the Body’s Immune System 

Dr. Sabarinathan Ramachandran and Dr. Singh - Bringing Immune Tolerance to the Clinic for People 

with Diabetes and Kidney Failure 

Dr. Byrne  -  Generation of cells, tissues and organs in animals for the treatment of human disease

More than 29 million people in the United States are living with diabetes—a growing number that

includes 340,000 people in Minnesota alone. Unfortunately, that number is on the rise.  Dr. Byrne 

highlighted the tremendous human cost of kidney and heart disease.  Kidney failure is one of the 

worst side effects of Diabetes.  When disease management fails, Renal or Cardiac transplantation is 

necessary.  Renal allotransplantation (human to human)....27,000 kidney transplants per year in the 

US.  Cardiac allotransplantation.....(human to human) 4,100 transplants per year in the US.  

Unfortunately, there is a limited supply of human organs.  He then went on to explain about 

Xenotransplantation as a solution.  Clinical Xenotransplantation has begun:  2 pig to human heart 

transplants at the University of Maryland and 4 pig to human renal transplants (NYU Langone (2) and 

Massachusetts General Hospital (2).    He highlighted those human cases.  The pig heart transplant 

patients lived for 40 days and 60 days.  They each had complications due to human blood products 

with anti pig antibody.  This discovered after the fact.  The pig kidney recipients had somewhat better 

results, with two of them still surviving 49 and 110 days post transplant.  

Following the research presentations, guests had the chance to interact with the scientists

one on one, learn more about their research, and ask questions. There were silent auction items

where you had the opportunity to support the Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation in our mission.

A Zoom  link was available to join in to hear the researchers' presentations.

Lion Lori Schellberg, trustee 5M4
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	 This Saturday morning, I looked outside my kitchen window and watched the snowflakes fly by, it was 
only 12 hours ago it was nearly 70 degrees!  Just have to love Minnesota weather, something different every single 
day.  We as Lions can also enjoy the variety, but our variety is in the form of service.  Depending what draws at our 
heart-strings we can find something to give back to.  Many of us do this on a local level, which is great and very 
much needed.  One thing I didn’t realize when I joined Lions back in 2001 was the levels of Lions beyond the local 
level and without the district/multiple districts and beyond up to International many of the great things that Lions 
are known for would be impossible if it wasn’t for that chain of teamwork.  I know I have requested it in past news-
letters but, here we are in the last quarter of our Lions year and we are very thin at some key spots on next year’s 
District Cabinet.  Please consider stepping up and joining our team.  Currently we have openings in the following 
spots (as far as I know) ...2nd Vice District Governor, Cabinet Secretary, MN Lions Hearing Foundation, MN Lions 
Mission Foundation, Project New Hope, Team Sheehan Foundation, Website, Multiple Zone Chairs.  Next month 
will bring many elections to each club and with that we are excited to offer training at 3 separate times in our district so 
our club officers can feel confident in their positions.  The dates and locations will be announced shortly and shared in 
next month’s newsletter.  I’d really like to see someone fill the 2VDG position soon so they could start to enjoy the entire 
experience of the “journey”.  Within that position you’ll find yourself meeting 11 new friends that share a common love 
of service that will last you a lifetime.  Please feel free to call me some evening if you have any questions regarding this 
position.  
	 Also, in April we will have a chance to attend the Multiple Convention in Bloomington the weekend of April 25-27.  I am really excited 
about the strong lineup of speakers on tap and if you are available to come down and take some or all of it in, I am sure you’ll not regret it.
Make sure to check with your friends, neighbors, co-workers or family members to see if they’d be interested in joining our Lions family?  It doesn’t 
hurt to check with them, many people are looking to serve just don’t want to do it on their own.  Just imagine how fast we can get to our Mission 
1.5 goals if everyone got their 1!!  If DGE Susan or I can do anything to assist with you or your club please do not hesitate to reach out to us, we’d 
be happy to help.
			   Roar with you soon,
			   Lion Jason Kerfeld  1VDGE 5M4
			   Phone:  320-429-0794

Spring has sprung...wait, maybe 

Lion Jason Kerfeld, 
1VDG District 5M4

Montevideo Lions
The Montevideo Lions held their 4th annual purse bingo on Sat. 
Feb 22. 177 enthusiastic bingo players vied for 11 name brand 
handbags worth over a thousand dollars. This has become a super 
fundraiser!
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Regional meetings will be held in May for
officers and  any club members that
would like to engage with the District
Team and learn new tools to have a

succssful Lions year.

5M4 Lions
Successfest

2025

District Update
President
Secretary
Treasurer

Now is the time to elect your
2025-2026 officers!  We are

looking forward to an amazing
year.  Let’s keep working to finish

out this year strong and be
prepared SERVE our district in the

coming year.More details will be coming soon!
GLT Mickie Rogal

mickierogal@gmail.com
1-218-731-9749
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Benson Lions Club makes donations
During their monthly meeting Monday evening, the Benson Lions Club made four monetary donations:  Swift County Food 

Shelf $500; Benson Area Memory Loss $300; CentraCare Gorecki Guest House $150; Performing Arts Center (PAC) $500. 
Pictured above are members of the Benson Lions Club.

Sauk River Champions have a great party!
The Sauk River Champions Lions 
Club held a grand St Patrick’s Day 
Dance today with DJPete.   Many 

danced the entire time!!!
There was 125-130 attending.

Fun time enjoyed by all!
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Can Do Canines and what they DO!

Sauk Centre Lions awards night

Lion Craig Sunder (club Assistant Secretary), receiving the new Rise 
award for his service to the club and community.

Lion Molly Erickson received a new award for Sauk Centre Lions called the 
Rise Award. This award is.in memory of one of our members (Dennis Zimmer-
man)who passed away a couple of years ago…he was a club member for 48 
years, club secretary, and past DG. The award was given for Molly for service 
to the club and community.Pictured with her are Jason Kerfeld and current 

club president Joe Uphus. 

Jacki Mead receiving the Kidsight MD5M award for her service 
to the club and community.

 Lions Kenneth and Deborah Gieske receiving the Melvin Jones award for their service to the club and 
community. Person on far right side is Craig Schwinghamer (he was their sponsor when they joined the 

club 8 years ago).

Lion Richard Betlach receiving the Lions Presidential Award 
for his service to the club and community. Before the awards were given out by Jason Kerfeld (he 

might have been nervous), Terry Mead took his phone to 
distract him
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Spicer Sunrise Lions
The Spicer Sunrise Lions donat-
ed $1,000 to The Link, which 
works to address hunger needs 
in the New London-Spicer 
area.  We also delivered hy-
giene kits and diapers from the 
Midwinter Convention.  
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‘Returning to the Lions Voice 
Clinic brought back many 

memories, as I am well aware of 
the incredible work they do!  

It was interesting to hear about 
their research, explain the 

complexities of the voice, and 
the problems one can have.  

Seeing the Stroboscopy machine 
again (a founding gift to the 

Lions Voice Clinic) was 
a familiar sight.’

- DGE Susan Krumrey
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Top Dog Clubs Supporting Our Mission 

 

Eighty-five years ago, three Detroit-area Lions founded Leader Dogs for the Blind. Today, Top Dog Lions 
Clubs continue to be sustaining supporters of our mission. Top Dog clubs are those who donate 
$5,000 USD throughout the fiscal year. We recognize these clubs with a call from a client, a Top Dog lapel pin 
for each club member, a Top Dog certificate and patch for the club’s banner, a Leader Dog plush, recognition 
on Leader Dog’s Facebook page, and a Top Dog digital badge to display on their website and social media. 
 

This year, we will celebrate more than 50 Top Dog clubs, including the Galveston County Cigar Lions Club, 
chartered in Texas in 2023. Galveston County Cigar Lions Club offers an atmosphere of fellowship for 
cigar enthusiasts and members look for ways to increase funding to serve their community. President Lion 
Joel Canary suggested hosting their first Car Show, with the proceeds benefiting Leader Dogs for the Blind. 
The Car Show was a great success with more than 30 entries, merchandise sold, event sponsors, 
and a 50/50 raffle. Though the Car Show started as a project, it will now become a yearly event. Thank 
you Galveston County Cigar Lions Club! 
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Ignite the Lions Pride 
MD5M Convention 

April 25-27, 2025 
 

Hilton Minneapolis-St. Paul Airport 
3800 American Boulevard East 

Bloomington, MN 55425 

Join Lions from across Minnesota, NW Ontario & Manitoba  
 

 
Explore opportunities for service 

Learn what is going on throughout Lionism 
Hear from inspirational speakers 

Build Lions knowledge and leadership 
Hear updates from all Lions Foundations 

 Meet new friends and have fun 
 

To register online use the QR code 
(click “skip advertisement” box) 

 
For more convention information  

https://sites.google.com/view/
md5mmultipleconvention/home 

 Ignite the Lions Pride 
MD5M Multiple District 

Convention 
April 25-27, 2025 

 

5m7lions@gmail.com 

 
Convention Keynote Speaker 

 

 
Lions of MD5M, 
 
Attendees of the MD5M 2025 Convention in Bloomington, Minnesota will be in for a once-in-a-lifetime 
experience. Our current International President, Fabrício Oliveira, will be at our multiple district 
convention. His presence gives you the opportunity to engage with him and to learn more about the 
work being done by our international association across the globe.  
 
A member of the Catolé do Rocha Lions Club since 1985, International President Fabrício has held 
several offices in the association. In recognition of his service as a Lion and to the association, he has 
received several awards including multiple International Presidents’ Certificates of Appreciation, 
Leadership Medals, Presidential Medals, and the Ambassador of Good Will Award, the highest honor 
awarded by the association to its members. International President Fabrício and his wife, Amariles, 
also a member of the Catolé do Rocha Lions Club and a Melvin Jones Fellow, have two daughters, a 
son and a granddaughter. 
 
International President Fabricio’s theme for this year is Make Your Mark. The IP believes there’s a 
leader inside every Lion. And all leaders know that, through collective action and individual 
commitment, we can inspire and empower whole communities. This inspiration and empowerment 
make our communities healthier and stronger than ever before, thus making our mark in the process. 
Every day provides us with a chance to make our mark as Lions, so it is time to act! 
 
IP Fabricio will be our keynote speaker at the Saturday evening dinner. Take advantage of hearing on 
how you can make your mark as a Lion from the man who has envisioned it. Come to the MD5M 
2025 Convention, hear IP Fabricio’s inspirational words, and take them back to your community to 
share with your fellow Lions. Please register today for the MD5M 2025 Convention! 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
5M7 Lions MD5M 2025 Convention Planning Committee 

 

 
Lions of MD5M, 
 
Attendees of the MD5M 2025 Convention in Bloomington, Minnesota will be in for a 
real treat with the lineup of guest speakers scheduled to appear. These speakers will 
provide you with heart-warming stories and inspirational talks on mental health, 
inclusiveness, service dogs, and helping others while making a mark in your 
community.  

 
Joe Schmit is an award-winning broadcaster, community leader, 
author, and popular keynote speaker. He is a long-time youth mentor 
committed to advocating for several community organizations and has 
contributed time to many other charitable organizations including Big 
Brothers and Big Sisters, Juvenile Diabetes Research Fund, The Mind 
over Matter Foundation, VEAP, and the Fairway Foundation. Joe is also 

an author of three books: “Silent Impact, “The Impact Blueprint” and “The Right Thing 
To Do,” a children’s book about Minnesota Twins Hall of Famer Joe Mauer.  

 
Katie Shatusky is the Executive Director and Co-Founder of Thumbs 
Up, a nonprofit organization dedicated to helping others and uplifting the 
community. In 2014, she co-founded Thumbs Up in honor of her late 
grandfather, Bob Schmit, who died by suicide in 2010. Katie is also the 
author and illustrator of the children’s book, The Ladybug Hug. One of 
her most profound experiences was donating a kidney to a complete 

stranger in October 2020, exemplifying her commitment to making a difference in the 
lives of others. 
  

PDG Daniel Marney Elkins is a professional drug prevention 
specialist and is the executive director of the Bellevue Community 
Center. He specializes in creating youth leadership programming by 
teaching strategic thinking and service learning. PDG Daniel is one of the 
founders of the Lions Virtual movement and has presented at several 

International Conventions, USA/Canada Forums, Europa Forums, Anzi Forums, 
ISAME Forums and at district conventions around the world. He was appointed to the 
Lions’ International Board of Directors in 2023 by Dr. Patti Hill. PDG Daniel has also 
served as a new club development consultant for Lions Clubs International. 
 

Ignite the Lions Pride 
MD5M Multiple District 

Convention 
April 25-27, 2025 

 

5m7lions@gmail.com 

 

REV 1.20.25     

2025 Lions MD5M Convention Schedule 
 “Ignite the Lions Pride” 

   (times, sessions, speakers and details subject to change) 
Airport Hilton Hotel 

Bloomington, Minnesota 
 

 

Thursday, April 24, 2025 
  

4:00 PM - 7:00 PM Registration Opens 
  

Friday, April 25, 2025 
  

7:00 AM—12 Noon Council of Governors Meeting 
 
11:00 AM—6:00 PM Registration & Credentials  
 
1:00 PM—5:00 PM Foundation Service Projects 
   Foundation Display Tables 
 
3:30 PM—4:30 PM 2029 Int’l Committee Meeting  
 
5:00 PM—6:30 PM PDG Social & Dinner 
 
6:00 PM—6:30 PM First-Timers Meeting   
 
6:30 PM—7:00 PM Opening Session &              

Flag Ceremony  
 
7:00 PM—8:00 PM Service of Remembrance  
 
8:30 PM—12:00 AM Welcome Reception   
   Social, DJ, Games, Cash Bar 
   

Saturday, April 26, 2025 
  

6:45 AM—8:30 AM Breakfast 
 
7:00 AM—6:00 PM Registration & Credentials  
 
7:30 PM—8:30 AM Foundation Meetings 
 
9:00 AM—5:00 PM Silent Auction Open 
 
9:00 AM—10:00 AM General Business Meetin 
 
10:00 AM—5:00 PM Foundation Display Tables 
 
10:00 AM—11:15 AM Seminar I 

Joe Schmit & Katie Shatusky  

 

Saturday, April 26, 2025 (continued) 
  

11:30 AM—1:30 PM Luncheon             

1:45 PM—2:15 PM Lions in Motion - Salsa Dancing  
 
2:30 PM—3:30 PM Seminar II   
   CC Judy Zewers 

DG Mary Curtis  
3:45 PM—4:30 PM Seminar III   
   Lion Daniel Marney- Elkins  
 
5:30 PM  Reception & Cash Bar  
  
6:30 PM—9:00 PM Banquet 
   IP Fabricio Oliveira   
  

Sunday, April 27, 2025 

7:00 AM—7:45 AM PDG Business Meeting 
 
7:45 AM—8:40 AM Int’l Convention Meeting 
   For those going to Florida 
 
8:00 AM  Silent Auction &  

Raffle Results Posted 
 
8:45 AM—11:00 AM Brunch & Closing Session 
   PCC BJ Blahnik 
    
11:00 AM  Adjourn 
 
11:15 AM—12:15 PM Council Chair-Elect &  

Past Council Chair Meeting 
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LCIF news from Allan Ulbricht
	 Thanks for your continued support of LCIF. We made wonderful progress towards our annual goal in February. Please 
continue to give and help us reach our district goal. Recently I had the opportunity to visit with the Sacred Heart Lions at their club 
meeting. I sincerely enjoyed our time together and to learn about their projects and activities. You are truly making an impact within 
your community and area. Thank you for making a generous donation to LCIF. A picture of Club Secretary Howard Dahlager pre-
senting acheck to LCIF accompanies this article.
	 By the time you read this newsletter, the LCIF Gala in St Cloud will be past. Thank you to everyone that helped make this a 
fun and successful event. We'll share some pictures through our district facebook post. If you don't currently follow our district FB 
posts, please begin to do so. Search for Lions District 5M4 on Facebook. 
	 The next few months would be a wonderful time to recognize some of your club members. Many clubs have over $1,000 built 
up in MJF credit at LCIF. Consider bestowing a Melvin Jones Fellowship to someone. Contact me if you would like to know more 
about this such as how much MJF credit your cub has,which club members already received MJF's and how to order a MJF. I can as-
sist you. It's fairly easy. It takes about 4-6 weeks to receive the plaque and pin. 
	 I would enjoy attending your club meetings. Give me a call if you'd like me to atend. Thank you again for all that you are do-
ing as a Lion. Together we are making an impact as we serve others

Your donations to LCIF make a 
difference at home and in the world!

5M4 is proud of our contributions!
Watch this chart to see how we 

are supporting the amazing 
work of Lions at home and 

around the world.

  
JULY 2024  
AUGUST 2024
SEPTEMBER 2024
OCTOBER 2024
NOVEMBER 2024
DEC.  2024 
JANUARY 2025
FEBRUARY 2025 
MARCH 2025 
APRIL 2025
MAY 2025
JUNE 2025

By working together, we can meet our goal!  THANK YOU!

$295.00
$1,335    YTD: $1,630 
$ 3,215   YTD: $4,845
$4,459  YTD: $9.304
$1,755 YTD:  $11,059
$1,405 YTD:  $12.464
$3,385 YTD:  $15,849
$16,165 YTD: $32,014.50
$       YTD: $
$      YTD: $
$   YTD: $
$  YTD: $

GOAL 
is

$65,000

Opportunity to Serve!
District 5M4 is seeking a dedicated indi-
vidual who’s eager to learn more about 

how our district operates, has an interest 
in leadership, and is willing to serve as 

our 5M4 District Secretary.
This role involves attending and taking 

minutes at four district meetings per year 
(one of them at the Mid-Winter conven-

tion), and at the annual business meeting 
at the Mid-Winter Convention as well. In 
addition, you will maintain an up-to-date 
email list of all club Secretaries and/or 
Presidents within 5M4 to help facilitate 

communication on behalf of the Dis-
trict Governor and/or cabinet members.  
Strong communication skills are key, as 
you’ll serve as a point of contact for our 
zone chairs and club members. You’ll be 
responsible for responding to inquiries or 
directing them to the appropriate person 
to ensure timely follow-up and support of 
all 5M4 members.  If this sounds like a 

role you would enjoy, or if you are simply 
interested in learning more, we encourage 
you to reach out to DG Jacque Heinen at 
lionheinen@gmail.com, or DGE Susan 
Krumrey at susanreuberkrumrey@out-

look.com.  We invite you to our upcoming 
cabinet meeting to see firsthand what this 
role entails.  Duties for this position will 

start July 1st for the 2025-2026 
Lions year.

We Serve, Together!!
If you are interested in learning more,

 please contact 
DG Jacque Heinen or DGE Susan Krumrey.
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soles4souls.org

A virtual run, walk, or bike benefiting children  
experiencing homelessness.

    Visit us at s4s.org Follow us @Soles4Souls

Millions of kids in the U.S. experience homelessness,  
a problem that has only grown worse in the wake of 
recent natural disasters. These children often lack 
basic necessities, including a good pair of shoes.

Register Today!

soles4souls.org/therace4everykid

1 On your marks...

Register for the race as an  
individual or as part of a team.  

It’s free to participate!

2 Get set...

Use your personal race page to invite  
support from your friends and family.  

All it takes is a few clicks.

3 Go!

Raise funds and log your miles. 
Your supporters donate right 

through your race page.

It’s super easy to make  
a difference.

No child should have to feel embarrassed, discouraged, 
or left out simply because they lack something most of 
us take for granted. 

At Soles4Souls, we’re on a mission to provide  
new athletic shoes to every child experiencing  
homelessness in the U.S., so they can stay healthy  
and fully participate in school. Every kid deserves  
to feel the dignity and joy of a new pair of shoes.

Every $20 raised can provide a new pair of athletic 
shoes to a child experiencing homelessness.

Join the Race4EveryKid and become a champion 
for children overcoming homelessness.

May 1 - 31, 2025
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IMPORTANT CONTACTS!

Leader Dogs for the Blind is in 
desperate need of puppy raisers!  

Puppies are available and waiting right now.  Imag-
ine a Leader Dog puppy in your home! It's a one-

year commitment, we provide the training curricu-
lum, and you will get guidance from your puppy 

counselor.  It's the best thing you'll ever do!
Contact PDG Sue Kulbeik for more info.

kulbeik@gmail.com
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2024-2025	5M4	Cabinet	Directory	
	
District	Governor		 DG	 Jacquelyn	Heinen		 320.249.6536	 LIONHEINEN@GMAIL.COM	
1st	VDG	 	 	 1VDG	 Susan	 Krumrey		 320.295.8327	 susanreuberkrumrey@outlook.com	
2nd	VDG		 	 2VDG	 Jason	 Kerfeld	 	 320.429.0794	 kerfeld@mainstreetcom.com	
IPDG	 	 	 IPDG	 Sue	 Kulbeik	 	 605.949.0161	 kulbeik@gmail.com	
Cabinet	Secretary		 Lion	 Kelsey	 Sommerville	 320.295.8657	 kelssomerville@gmail.com	
Cabinet	Treasurer	 Lion	 Denise	 Sundblad	 320-766-3266	 district5m4@outlook.com	
Can	Do	Canines	 	 Lion	 Mike	 Beilke	 	 320.761.9406	 mbeilke62@gmail.com	
Childhood	Cancer		 PDG	 Bob	 Knutson		 320-295-1757	 lionbobbyk2017@gmail.com	
Childhood	Cancer		 Lion	 Merlin	 Athmann		 320.522.1264	 athmann.mer@gmail.com	
Constitution	&	By-laws	 PDG	 Kellie	 Knudson		 320-226-4156	 lionkellieknudson@gmail.com	
District	Admin	 	 PCC	 Dennis	 Heinen	 	 320.491.3996	 heinende@centracare.com	
Environment	 	 Lion	 Jeff	 Gunderson	 320-815-3478	 jeffwgund@gmail.com	
GET	 	 	 PDG		 Dan	 Plowman	 320.219.8814	 mtdrplowman@hotmail.com	
GLT	 	 	 Lion	 Mickie	 Rogal	 	 218-731-9749	 mickierogal@gmail.com	
GMA	 	 	 PDG	 Marty	 Athmann	 320-522-0856	 athmannmarty@hotmail.com	
GMT	 	 	 PCC	 Rob	 Wiener	 	 320-241-7100	 	5M4Lionrob@gmail.com	
GST	 	 	 PCC	 Dennis	 Heinen	 	 320.491.3996	 heinende@centracare.com	
KidSight	Foundation	 Lion	 Ron	 Honken	 	 320-905-6282	 ronaldhonken1940@gmail.com	
KidSight	Foundation	 Lion	 Susan	 Honken	 	 320-905-2412	 rshonken@frontiernet.net	
LCI	Advisor	 	 PIP	 Brian	 Sheehan		 320-212-7330	 bsheehan@rccbi.com	
LCIF	Chair	 	 Lion	 Allan	 Ulbricht	 	 320.267.4207	 allan.ulbricht@gmail.com	
Leader	Dog	 	 Lion	 Mary	 Bolas	 	 320.815.0343	 marybolas.mb@gmail.com	
Leo	Chair		 	 Lion	 Jamie	 Shoutz	 	 320-699-0371	 JSHOUTZ1@GMAIL.COM	
Lions	Alert	 	 PDG	 Marty	 Athmann	 320-579-1357	 athmannmarty@hotmail.com	
Long	Range	Planning	 PDG	 Ron	 Branch	 	 320-460-0135	 branch@rea-alp.com	
Midwinter	Convention	 		 M.Athmann	 S.Krumrey	 		 		
MN	Diabetes	Fndtn	 Lion	 Lori	 Schellberg	 320.894.8643	 lorischellberg@gmail.com	
MN	Diabetes	Fndtn	 		 		 		 		 		
MN	Hearing		Fndtn	 Lion	 Barry	 Erdahl	 	 320-349-1108	 barry.erdahl@gmail.com	
MN	Hearing	Fndtn	 PDG		 Bob	 Kulbeik	 	 605.949.0136	 kulbeik@hotmail.com	
MN	Vision	Fndtn	 	 Lion	 Craig	 Schellberg	 320.894.6843	 spicerlioncraig@gmail.com	
MN	Vision	Fndtn	 	 PCC	 Rob	 Wiener	 	 320.241.7100	 5M4lionrob@gmail.com	
Newsletter	 	 Lion	 Anne	 O'Flynn	 	 320-815-5790	 anneo@runestone.net	
Nominations	 	 PDG	 Jeff	 Swenson	 218-770-1779	 jfswens@runestone.net	
PDG	Advisor		 	 PDG	 Kellie	 Knudson		 320-226-4156	 lionkellieknudson@gmail.com	
Project	New	Hope	 Lion	 Ron	 Buse	 	 218-639-1114	 ron.buse06@gctel.com	
Protocol		 	 PCC	 Dennis	 Heinen	 	 320.491.3996	 heinende@centracare.com	
Public	Relations	 	 IPDG	 Sue	 Kulbeik	 	 605.949.0161	 kulbeik@gmail.com	
Special	Olympics	 	 Lion	 Dianna	 Nelson	 	 320.766.7412	 diannanelson@mainstreetcom.com	
TEAM	Sheehan	Fndtn	 PDG	 Kent	 Beissel	 	 320-352-3482	 KJJBEISSEL@mainstreetcom.com	
Technology	 	 PCC	 Dennis	 Heinen	 	 320.491.3996	 heinende@centracare.com	
Website		 	 Lion	 Posl	 Pat	 		 	 	 patrickposl@gmail.com	
Youth	Exch/PPoster	 Lion	 Todd	 Fritsche	 	 507-766-7528	 dragon376381@yahoo.com	
Zone	1	Chair	 	 Lion	 Paul	 Skorheim	 320.491.5738	 paulskorheim@gmail.com	
Zone	2	Chair	 	 Lion	 Ed	 Bolas	 	 320-304-0117	 edmary1973@gmail.com	
Zone	3	Chair	 	 Lion	 Linda	 Holland	 	 320-760-2303	 lindakholland5@gmail.com	
Zone	4	Chair	 	 Lion	 Tom	 Moe	 	 320-413-0247	 tmoe@fedtel.net	
Zone	5	Chair	 	
Zone	6	Chair	 	 Lion	 Richard	 Haugen	 	 320.522.2115	 richard.haugen@yahoo.com	
Zone	7	Chair	 	 Lion	 Vickie	 Vogt	 	 320.282.5016	 vic56273@gmail.co,	
Zone	8	Chair	 		 		 		 		 	


